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In the coming weeks we invite 

you to participate in our Back-

pack Program Supply Drive.  

Each year First Christian Church fills 

backpacks with school supplies and 

shares them with children and youth 

at Glen Haven Community Center 

and Cone Elementary School. 

 

We need: notebook paper, pocket 

folders, 1-subject notebooks, composi-

tion notebooks, crayons, scissors, pen-

cils, colored pencils, rulers, glue sticks, 

pencil bags, erasers, and pencil sharp-

eners. 

 

Parents: hereõs a great way to in-

volve your kids in service to our com-

munityñas youõre shopping for your 

own supplies, pick up some extra to 

share. 

 

Save these dates: We will fill back-

packs Tuesday, August 22, at 6 p.m., 

after a potluck dinner.  

 

We will deliver backpacks to Glen 

Haven Community Center Saturday, 

August 26. 

 

Thank you for contributing supplies 

and joining us in these service oppor-

tunities. 
 

Also happening this month: Back -to -School -Blessing  

Students (of all ages!) are invited to bring their backpacks to worship for a blessing on Sunday, August 27. 

Are you a teacher or professor? Bring your briefcase, teacher tote or yourself! 
 

Inside: A church -wide picnic with our partners in ministry, news on how our building is being used, dates 

for fall programming  

 

ñ 

August 9, 2017  
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A Note  from Our Pastor 

Dear friends:  

 

How wonderful to be back with you after several weeks away this summer. 

Thank you again to Melissa Guthrie Loy for her able leadership in my absence, as 

well as to the Elders and the Care Team, and all who pitched in to help. 

  

You all have been busy while I was gone! The church is bustling with activity, and it's such a joy to 

watch. Here are just a few of the things going on that I'm excited about:  

 

Our annual school supply drive: I'm always a bit sad to see the end of summer approaching, but I do 

love the promise of a blank notebook and a fresh set of pencils. I'm glad we've made it a priority to help 

the children at Glen Haven Community Center go back to school well prepared. (Find out more on 

page 1.)  

 

Our new Music Director: Woody Faulkner joined us for his first Sunday at the organ last week, and he's 

getting ready for choir rehearsal to begin on August 23. Music is such an important part of our worship 

lifeñsinging and music allow us to come into the presence of God in different and holy ways. I'm 

already enjoying working with Woody; I know you'll make him feel welcome. (Read a note from 

Woody on page 4.)  

 

Our new intern: Paul Snyder, a Wake Forest Divinity School student and a Disciple from Ohio, will be 

joining us for the 2017-18 school year as our Ministry Intern. I continue to be grateful for this 

congregation's willingness and ability to mentor new leaders for the church. (We'll include a bio of Paul 

in a future newsletter; his first Sunday with us will be August 27.)  

 

Our new partnerships: In the past few months, I've been talking with the board and the long -range 

planning team about the need to put our building to better use. This building is one of our greatest 

resources (if not, occasionally, the source of our greatest headaches!), and to be good stewards of our 

gifts, the space we have ought to be better used by our community. As it turns out, sometimes all you 

have to do is make a wish out loud, because this summer, we've welcomed two new groups into the 

building: Church World Service has been holding citizenship classes for immigrants, and a program of 

the Arc of Greensboro has begun setting up space to hold classes for adults with developmental and 

intellectual disabilities. (Read more about how all this came about on page 3.) I'm delighted to see our 

building come to life in these ways.  

 

Lots to be grateful about around here. If you've been away for awhile this summer, I hope you'll find 

your way back soon.  

 

It's good to be the church together.  

Lee  

News, Events, and Church Notes  

Vintage Bunch Resumes Programming September 13  

The Vintage Bunch gathers at the church on the second Wednesday of each month at 11:30 for 

lunch and a program of entertainment, information, education, religious and social enrichment, 

interaction, and the occasional road trip. Geared primarily to the interests and concerns of folks 

who are 50-55+ and young at heart but all are welcome. $6.00 for our usual lunch and program. 

On September 13: a trip to Ciener Botanical Gardens in Kernersville followed by lunch at Mayõs 

Vintage Kitchen.  

 

 

Words of Gratitude  

From Dona Norwood 

I appreciate all of the cards, calls, visits, food and loving prayers as I recover. My church family 

has given me so much support after my knee surgery. I am grateful and appreciate all the love. 

Thank you! 

 

 

Volunteer Opportunity  

From Meredith Cooper 

I am a program coordinator in the memory care building of Brookdale Lawndale Park. We are 

looking for volunteers with availability from once a month to once a week on any day of the 

week to assist with or lead programs. This may look like playing table games with residents or 

gardeningéthe options are endless! We welcome your talents and interests! If you would like 

more information, please contact me, Meredith Cooper, at church or by phone (336) 286 -3432 or 

email Mcooper2@brookdaleliving.com.  

 

 

Housekeeping  

New directories are available at the Welcome Desk at church. Pick up your copy! If you have a 

change of address, phone, or email, let us know. We do our best to keep up with folks! 

 

 

Do you need a nametag for Sunday mornings? Are you getting our weekly email on 

Wednesdays? Do we know your birthdate? Contact admin@fccgreensboro.org with needs or 

questions. 

 

 

Just Wondering... Questions and Answers by Retired Disciples Minister JT Moore 

In the gospel of Luke (7:36) there is mention of Jesus as a guest in a home 'reclining at 

table' when eating. Explain.  

In the culture of the day of Jesus, guests did not sit but reclined at table. They lay on low couches, 

resting on the left elbow, leaving the right arm free, with the feet stretched out behind. During 

the meal, sandals were taken off. 
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Fall Programming kicks off September 10!  

 

First...a church -wide picnic with our ministry partners:  

Join us at Northeast Guilford Park for our church picnic 

on Saturday, September 9, from 2:30 ð 6:30. We have 

reserved shelter #1 which is near the Carousel and putt-

putt golf course. It is near public restrooms. To ride the 

carousel is $1 per person and putt putt (18 holes) is $2 

per round.  

 

The address to the park is 3441 Northeast Park Drive, Gibsonville, but for GPS coordinates use 

4010 High Rock Rd, Gibsonville. First Christian welcomes all of its partners to join in. Main dish 

and drinks provided. Bring a side and/or dessert to share. Feel free to bring lawn chairs and blan-

kets! We look forward to the picnic with church members, friends, and partners in ministry.  

 

 

Sunday Night Youth Kickoff  

All youth (ages K - 12) and their families are invited to join us for a Sunday Night Youth Kick -off 

celebration on September 10, at 5 p.m. Dinner will be provided, and parents will meet when the 

youth head to their classrooms (5:30 - 6:30) to cover important information for this school 

year. Please RSVP to Amanda Kerr at amanda@fccgreensboro.org by Sunday, September 3. 

 

 

Fall Speaker Series  

Our Spring and Fall speaker series have been a huge 

success! Join us as the 2017 fall series kicks off on Sep-

tember 10, 2017, with Dr. Mark Jensen.  

 

 

Dr. Jensen previously lectured at FCC; he responded to the question, òWhat does the Bible say 

about hunger?ó Our passion for justice leads us to advocate for food justice, health, and commu-

nal well-being; so what do we do about it? Dr. Mark Jensen will address that topic. He is a teach-

ing professor of Pastoral Care and Pastoral Theology at Wake Forest Universityõs School of Divini-

ty. He is also a Certified Supervisor with the Association for Clinical Pastoral Education and 

serves as a Chaplain Supervisor in the Division of FaithHealth at Wake Forest Baptist Medical 

Center. His current research and teaching interests lie at the intersections of faith, health, food 

systems, sustainability, and community. All lectures begin at 9 a.m.; a brief gathering with coffee 

and light breakfast foods starts at 8:45. 

 

Other dates and speakers in the Fall 2017 series: 

October 8: Dr. Mary Foskett, òHow to Approach and Read the Bibleó 

November 19: Gary Gunderson, òLeading Causes of Life: Five Fundamentals to Change the Way 

You Live Your Lifeó 
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First Christian Church is a place where thoughtful people think . It is also a place where thoughtful people 

do. We take seriously Jesusõ commandment to love our neighbors. It is our mission to know and love God, to 

nurture each other, and to reach out and welcome all people in the name of Jesus Christ.  

 
 

RECENT  ATTENDANCE    July 23: 79                     July 30: 98                         August 6: 84 

PRAYER CONCERNS  Please contact the church office if you would like a name added to or removed from the prayer list. 

Angie Wethington  

Letha Gant 

Joe & Ann Fry  

Leroy Bymaster 

Marie Reaves Grant 

Gary Yeager 

Bobbie Poston 

Chuck Jones 

JoAnn Alley  

Kenny Honeycutt 

Jim Saveriano 

Roger Stanley 

Bill Rayle 

David Hodgin  

Billie Pierce 

Anne Early 

Tommy Guthrie  

Lib Tilley 

Betty Wilson 

Susan Ormond 

Gary Weerts 

 

In our Buildingé Contributed by Melissa Guthrie Loy 

 

It is the general policy of First Christian Church to make its building and grounds available for use by 

members and outside groups whose purpose is to better serve the community as a whole. For some time, 

we have hosted single-use events (such as classes or workshops) and we have provided space for ongo-

ing use by groups such as AA, Al-Anon, Alateen, Sunset Hills Neighborhood Association, and Salvage 

Garden among others. A building use team evaluates requests and all building use is subject to our terms 

of use found on our website (click on òMinistriesó and then òBuilding Useó to locate these policies.) 

 

Recent partnerships have developed with Church World Service (CWS) and The Arc of Greensboro. 

CWS is using the Friendship Classroom twice a week through the month of September for a citizenship 

class. Itõs a joy to interact with refugees and immigrants who are preparing for their citizenship tests. We 

have been invited to sit in on classes to learn and to meet our neighbors! 

 

The Arc is using two classrooms in our basement which were previously used as youth rooms (youth 

leaders are making plans for new and improved youth rooms for the kickoff on September 10.) At its 

meeting on July 23, 2017, the Board of First Christian Church approved the use of space by The Arc for 

up to a year on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays for its RemARCable CommUNITY Program that 

enriches the lives of individuals with development and intellectual disabilities through programs like art 

and life skills classes. We are eager to meet program participants and to nurture a relationship with the 

Arc. All of our community partners are invited to our church -wide picnic in September (details on page 

10.)  

 

As a member of the building use team, I am more than willing to discuss our process and to help navigate 

future requests for building use. We are striving to make faithful use of our òmission stationó to serve on 

Market Street and reach the ends of the earth! Sue Hulighan and Lee Hull Moses can also address ques-

tions about these new partnerships and about building use in general. 



 

Get Involved 

 

Who says the Good News is only in the Bible?  

During the month of August we are connecting our faith 

stories with the stories of our time. Join us as we explore 

stories from the stage, page, and screen. Use the follow-

ing overview of our worship series to watch, read, or 

revisit the contemporary story. 

August 13: Wrinkle in Time 

August 20: Wonder Woman  

August 27: Hamilton 

Love, serve, hope. Worship. FCC. 

 

Agape Womenõs Group 

Agape will meet Monday, August 14, at 7 p.m. at Laura Tebowõs home:  5109 Cheviot Rd, Greens-

boro. All are welcome.  Refreshments will be served, so please contact Laura if you plan to come. 

 

Worship Team Meeting August 14, at 7 p.m.  

 

Stewardship Team Meeting August 20, at 9 a.m.  

 

Choir Rehearsal Kickoff A Note from Woody Faulkner 

Thank you for your warm words of welcome as I begin working as Choir 

Director and Organist at FCC. I will no doubt rely on the good counsel of 

Rev. Moses, staff, choir, and the congregation as I endeavor to learn 

about maintaining time -honored worship traditions as well as together 

with you, create new ones as your music staff member. Choir rehearsal 

will resume on Wednesday, August 23, at 7 p.m. New and prospective 

members are encouraged to attend along with current singers as we 

begin our time together in preparation for upcoming worship ser-

vices.  Our first choir anthem after the summer hiatus is scheduled for 

Sunday, September 10.  I look forward to making wonderful and mean-

ingful choral music together.  

 

Want to contact Woody? Email woody@fccgreensboro.org 

 

Lunch and Learn for Sunday Night Youth Leaders  

Following Sunday morning worship on August 27, all Sunday Night Youth leaders will gather to 

talk about the upcoming year! We will talk about important dates, new curriculum, and guide-

lines. Lunch will be provided. Please RSVP to Amanda Kerr at amanda@fccgreensboro.org by 

Sunday, August 13. 

 

 

10 a.m. Worship  

11 a.m. Fellowship and Coffee Hour  

SUNDAYS AT FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH 
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August 10: Elizabethõs Pizza, 3927 Battleground Ave. 

August 17: Home of Travis and Kasey Bogan, 3714 Sawgrass Rd. 

August 24: Mythos Grill, 3900 West Market St. 

August 31: Kiosco Mexican Grill, 301 Spring Garden 

All gatherings begin at 7 p.m. for Table Topics and Table Talk.  

August 15:  Table Topics will be at Green Joe's, with Bill and Robin leading. 

 

August 22: Instead of meeting as usual, we will gather at church to help with the school supply 

backpack packing project (say that five times fast!) That begins at 6:00 with a potluck dinner 

(more details on page 1.) 

 

August 29: Any excuse for ice cream is a good one! Weõll be back at Ozzie's, located at 3302 

Old Battleground. (Additional parking for Ozzieõs is available across the street.)  



 

Serving this Month August 2017 
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AUGUST 27, 2017 

AUGUST 6, 2017 AUGUST 13, 2017 

AUGUST 20, 2017 

Elders :   Darilyn Knibb  

   Lora McPhail 

Deacons:  Mark McDonald  

 Anna Young 

 Leah Guthrie Loy 

 Patti McDonald 

 Sub 

 Sub 

Acolyte : Sadie Lokers  

Childrenõs Moment: Lee Hull Moses 

Childrenõs Church: Dona Norwood 

and Dorisa Norwood  

Worship Leader : Brenda Huth 

Elders :  Lora McPhail 

 Darilyn Knibb  

Deacons : David Barnette 

 Troy Desselles 

 KT Wood 

 George Manley 

 Jamie Cannady 

 Cindy Boehling 

Acolyte : Bella Myers 

Childrenõs Moment: George Manley 

Childrenõs Church: Amanda Desselles 

and Spencer Smith 

Worship Leader : Melissa Guthrie Loy 

Elders :   Laura Tebow 

   Bill Inmon  

Deacons : Jason Myers 

 Judy Garrett 

 Rob Moses 

 Ryan Huth 

 Kasey Bogan 

 Ken Garner 

Acolyte : George Manley 

Childrenõs Moment: James Thomas 

Childrenõs Church: Amanda Desselles 

and Brigid Otoo  

Worship Leader : Sam Tucker 

Elders : Bill Inmon  

 John Flynt  

Deacons : Bill Wiley 

 Diane Gillespie 

 Brad Light 

 Debbie Light 

 Larry Collins 

 

Acolyte : Alexa Lewis 

Childrenõs Moment: Emily Viverette 

No Childrenõs Church 

Worship Leader : Darilyn Knibb  

Is there an error in our list of servers? Please let us know! Email admin@fccgreensboro.org. 

A draft of each weekõs bulletin is emailed prior to the Sunday service. Watch your email for this 

notice. If you think youõre serving and didnõt get the email, reach out to us! 
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Small Groups  

Small Group will meet August 13, and then take a short break until our new series begins Sep-

tember 10. Gather with us at 8:45 a.m. as we conclude with a chapter from Brian McLarenõs We 

Make the Road by Walking. Stay tuned for details on the new small group series!  

 

Folk Festival  

Maybe youõre already planning to enjoy Greensboroõs Folk Festival September 8-10. A group of 

FCC members and friends plans to volunteer during the afternoon of September 10. If you want 

to join us, contact Melissa at admin@fccgreensboro.org. Our volunteer shift follows morning 

worship. Come for an hour or more!  

 

CROP Walk  

Itõs an annual event that our church loves. FCC will organize a team of walkers as the event 

draws near. We will also collect donations to help raise money for food and awareness of food 

insecurities. Save the date: October 15, 2017! 

 

CWF Marketplace  

Another donõt miss event, the Christian Womenõs Fellowship (CWF) has announced its annual 

Holiday Marketplace: Saturday, November 4. Registration information for vendors and crafters 

will be on our website soon. Planning to shop? Put it on your calendar! CWF will need donations 

of raffle items including gift baskets and homemade goods. Contact Laura Tebow for all details. 

 

Celebrate August Birthdays    Anniversaries  

3 Anna Young 

5    Chuck Jones 

9    Martha Cargo 

9 Ann Fry 

10 Bob Bowman 

14 Jane Bracker Weerts 

18 Dian Young 

19 Stephanie Guthrie-Johnson 

20 Terri Drew  

20 Jamie Gordon 

20   George Manley 

22 Vicki Simon 

22   Mary Ann Wood  

23   Jack Norwood  

24 Van Whitsett 

27 Brenda Huth 

28 Joyce Howell  

29 Holly Knibb  

29 Mike Wildman  

31 Sarah Smith 

31   Dorisa Norwood  

 

8      Chris & Leslie Gooding 

17    Don & Barbara Moehring  

20    J.T. & Judith Moore  

24    Charles & Hazel Jones 

25    Jamie & Babs Gordon 

30    Rob & Lee Hull Moses 

 



 


